Superintendent’s Report

March 25th, 2013
        I.
     Drop-out age legislation
With the recent declaration by Governor Beshear to raise the drop-out age from 16 to 18 as a result of a new law created by the General Assembly, the Spencer County Board of Education will have a decision to make in the near future.  Although opposition to the bill revolves around funding and was seen as yet another unfunded mandate, make no mistake about it; our responsibility is to educate the students of Spencer County to the best of our ability and to the best of their potential regardless of the circumstances and obstacles that must be overcome to do so.  Therefore, I will be recommending to raise the drop-out age from 16 to 18.
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
February 27th – OVEC; Shelbyville 
March 7th-8th – KASA Finance Institute; Lexington

March 13th – OVEC Head Start Policy Council; Shelbyville

March 14th – Hospital and Funeral Home Visit; Louisville

March 21st – OVEC Dual Credit Workshop; J-Town

III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
        IV.     Program Director’s Meeting
*See Attached
         V.    Advisory Council Agenda
N/A
        VI.    Districts of Innovation
It was asked of me last month to address Districts of Innovation Legislation in the “dialogue” section of our meeting.  In addressing districts of innovation, it needs to be mentioned that the RTT grant that we are included in is in fact considered “innovative” as it includes initiatives specific to Spencer County Schools, as well as the 70% agreement among staff to enter that domain.  As a program manager is now in place, meetings to direct action are beginning to be scheduled.  Friday, April 12th is the day OVEC districts are to meet in order to receive further clarification and direction on specifics.  Although possible to include innovative initiatives above and beyond RTT, we need to be careful not to over-extend staff as we continue to implement initiatives of Senate Bill 1, new evaluation tools, and now RTT strategies.
      VII.     SRO
Now that the study has been completed as to financial benefits of utilizing two part-time current officers for the SRO position, my recommendation is to adopt this format since it will provide nearly $11,000 in fringe benefit savings, but also to adopt the cancellation of this format with a 30 day notice if it is not meeting the needs of Spencer County Schools.
      VIII.   Work Session
Thursday, April 18th is our first scheduled work-session of the year.  Considering that financial items will dominate the regular April meeting, most of what I have planned revolves around district finance.  I will have a power point prepared as well as some additional, district-specific information that will assist you in understanding district finance a little better.  If there is anything in addition you can think of that you would like to address, please feel free to contact me.
        IX.   Salary Scale

In recent months, we have taken requests to address the BOE as it relates to raises and in the past, I’ve addressed concerns revolving around the equity of the salary scale as it relates to teachers toward the end of their career losing ground drastically.  Through a comprehensive study of districts throughout the state, I have come to a solution that will address both to a degree while correlating with similar data submitted from other districts.  I do believe this is a topic that must be addressed as performance is higher than it has ever been, but also expectation from both the state and federal level.  By differentiating steps from 0-14 years, 15-24 years, and 25 and above, we can address both at a cost of $118,000.  Although not significant raises, this model does recognize the commitment to the children of Spencer County while differentiating to proactively address the upper end of the scale.  However, with unknown financial obstacles still in existence, I cannot recommend that we exceed this model at the present time.  
